(City of Morgantown letterhead)
June 4, 2009

Mr. Paul Maddox, Secretary

WV Department of Transportation

Capitol Complex, Building 5, Room109

1900 Kanawha Boulevard East

Charleston, WV 25305

Dear Mr. Maddox

The purpose of this letter is to request the Department of Transportation to install Share the Road signs and a bike lane on specific roadways in Morgantown, WV.

Justification

This request is prompted by the need to close the Monongahela River Trail and Caperton Trail for up to two years for upgrades to the City’s water treatment facility and for the installation of a new sewer line adjacent to the trail.  The Monongahela River Trail and Caperton Trail have become principal means of transportation to and from work and recreation by numerous Morgantown area bicyclists and visitors.  The water treatment and sewer upgrades are planned to begin in January 2010.  The City requests that the Share the Road signs and bike lane be installed as soon as possible to provide bicyclists at least 6 months to adapt to the new traffic pattern.

Share the Road Signs
The City of Morgantown requests the Department of Transportation to install Share the Road signs on US Route 119 between the I-68 interchange and US Route 19 at Pleasant Street and US Route 19 from Pleasant Street to the Edith B. Barill Bridge (also known as the Star City Bridge).  This stretch of roadway includes:
· South University Avenue (also known as Don Knotts Boulevard);
· Beechurst Avenue;
· Monongahela Boulevard (also known as Jerry West Boulevard).  

The City requests the Department of Transportation to install the Share the Road signs in accordance with the 2003 edition of the Manual of Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD).  Specifically, the Share the Road signs are defined in the MUTCD Table 2C.1; Section 2C.40; Section 2C.51; Table 9B.1; Figure 9B.3 and section 9B.18.

Bike Lane

The City of Morgantown requests the Department of Transportation to install a bike lane on the northeast side of Monongahela Boulevard between Eighth Street and Evansdale Drive.  The City recommends that the Department of Transportation design and install the bike lane in accordance with the American Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials (AASHTO) Guide for Development of Bicycle Facilities, Chapter 2 Design.  A wide paved shoulder already exists. The pavement would have to be upgraded.   The surface would have to be kept free of debris.  The City recommends that the bike lane be clearly marked to restrict bicycle traffic flow to one-way proceeding up hill.  

Thank you for your excellent collaboration and your service.

Yours truly,

Dan Boroff

City Manager

cc:  Bill Robinson
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